
Fall 2025

Dear Residents and Friends,

Windsor Township is pleased to introduce you to our new Township 
newsletter. This publication provides you with information on municipal 
services and officials and updates on current projects being undertaken 
within Windsor Township.

We extend a special thanks to the business and professional members of 
our community whose support through advertising has made publication 
of this newsletter possible at no cost to taxpayers. Please support the local 
businesses that support Windsor Township.

We would like to take this opportunity to encourage all residents of 
Windsor Township to contact the municipal offices for any assistance you 
may need. Community service is a priority of the Township.  We strive to 
do our best to make this a better community for all our residents.
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WELCOME TO OUR NEWSLETTER!

WINDSORTownship

A great place to raise a family
WindsorTwp.com • 717-244-3512 



The Landscape Company & NurseryThe Landscape Company & Nursery
Lenny Haines’Lenny Haines’

landscape design/installation • maintenance 
irrigation • garden ponds • landscape renovation 

landscape lighting • free estimates 
full service garden center • crafts

1123 Felton Road • Red Lion, PA 17356

P: 717-246-1063 • F: 717-246-1997 
TLCANDNURSERY.COM

Strobeck’sStrobeck’s  SERVICESERVICE
Jay Myers - Owner

91 E. George St. • Yoe, PA 17313
Phone: 717-244-6944 • Fax: 717-246-8926
24 Hr. Towing Service • Auto Repair • State Inspection

Specializing in 4 Wheel Alignment

WWW.STROBECKSERVICE.COM

Romberger Appliance Service LLC
by Dan Godfrey  34 Years Experience

Service Most Major Brands:
Whirlpool • Electrolux • Maytag
Frigidaire • Amana • Kitchen Aid

• Appliance Installation • Gas Hookup

• Water Lines • Dryer Vent Cleaning

717-801-8732 Dan.RombergerApplianceService@gmail.com
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A MESSAGE FROM THE WINDSOR TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
As we have reported in past newsletters, plans have been underway for the construction of a Community Center for many years.  The 

Community Center will be located at 1005 Lombard Rd. and will include a gymnasium which will accommodate basketball, volleyball and 
pickleball.  A multi-purpose room with a turf style floor, a social hall for meetings, classes and rentals and a warming kitchen as well as 
office areas will complete the balance of the center.

At the Windsor Township Board of Supervisors meeting on January 6, 2025, the bids for construction of the Community Center were 
awarded to the five (5) prime contractors.  The Township obtained two (2) Redevelopment Assistance Capital Program (RACP) grants plus 
a grant from the Pennsylvania Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED).  The balance of the costs will be paid with 
tipping fees received from Modern Landfill.

Construction was slow getting started due to the wet weather that we experienced during the spring months.  Great progress has been 
made the last couple of months.  It is anticipated to be completed in the Spring/early Summer of 2026.

Kathy Kerchner, Chairperson
Kim Moyer, Vice-Chairperson

Stanley Saylor

DATES TO REMEMBER:
Trick or Treat – Friday, October 31, 2025 - 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.

Woody Waste Collection:	 Curbside – Saturday, November 8, 2025

		  	 Drop off – See the article for drop off dates

General Election – Tuesday, November 4, 2025

Electronics Collection – Saturday, October 25, 2025 - 9:00 a.m. to Noon

Shredding Event – Thursday, October 9, 2025 - 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.

Leaf Collection – October 13, 2025 through December 5, 2025

Christmas Tree Collection – Saturday, January 10, 2026

Spring Leaf Collection – April 13, 2026 through April 24, 2026

Board of Supervisors Meeting – 1st & 3rd Mondays at 6:00 p.m.

Recreation Commission Meeting – 2nd Wednesday at 6:00 p.m.

Planning Commission Meeting – 3rd Thursday at 6:00 p.m.

CONNECT WITH US ON 
FACEBOOK: WINDSOR 

TOWNSHIP, YORK COUNTY

This facebook account 
has been set up for 

informational purposes.  
Please continue to direct 
questions to our website.

VISIT US AT 
WWW.WINDSORTWP.COM
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RECENT ZONING ORDINANCE AMENDMENT
The Township has made several amendments to the Zoning Ordinance to address residents’ concerns regarding lot coverage and 

limits to the size of residential accessory structures.  Previous ordinance regulations limited the maximum size of residential accessory 
structures. Additionally, regulations varied depending on the zoning of the property.  Newly adopted regulations remove the maximum 
size limits on residential accessory structures.  The amendments include making regulations uniform across all zones.  Setbacks based 
on building height and all other requirements still apply as previous.  The Township has prepared a guide for residents to assist with the 
permitting process.

In addition to amendments to residential accessory structure sizes, the Township has increased maximum lot coverage limits in all 
zones.  This amendment will allow property owners to utilize more of their property for improvements.  

The complete Zoning Ordinance and guides for permits can be found at www.windsortwp.com or at the Township office.

DELINQUENT SEWER BILLS AND WATER SHUT OFFS
Due to the number of properties in the Township that are delinquent on their quarterly sewer bills, the Board of Supervisors entered into 

agreements with the York Water Company and the Red Lion Municipal Authority to shut off public water to properties that are delinquent 
on their sewer bills.  Any delinquent account that has not been paid within thirty (30) days of receiving the next quarterly bill will receive 
a notice that the delinquent amount is due within thirty (30) days.  If the delinquent amount is not paid in full by the due date, water 
termination procedures will be started.  

The water termination process is as follows:

•	 A ten (10) day notice is mailed and posted at the property requiring payment in full plus an administrative processing fee which 
is an additional $30.00.  Payment must be made at the Township Office by either cash or money order. Personal checks as well as 
online banking checks will be returned.

•	 Once seven (7) days have passed and payment in full plus the administrative processing fee have not been paid, a three (3) day notice 
is posted.  Another $15.00 is added to the amount owed.  Again, payment must be made in full plus the administrative processing 
fees at the Township Office by either cash or money order.  Personal checks as well as online banking checks will be returned.

•	 Once eight (8) days have passed and payment in full plus the administrative processing fees have not been paid, a 48-hr. notice is 
posted.  Another $15.00 is added to the amount owed.  Again, payment must be made in full plus the administrative processing 
fees at the Township Office by either cash or money order.  Personal checks as well as online banking checks will be returned.

•	 Once the ten (10) days have passed and payment in full plus the administrative processing fees have not been paid, the appropriate 
water company is contacted to shut off the water.  The cost to shut off and restore water service is a total of $30.00 for the York 
Water Company and a total of $150.00 for the Red Lion Municipal Authority.  Again, payment must be made in full plus the 
appropriate shut off/restoration fee and administrative processing fees at the Township Office by either cash or money order.  
Personal checks as well as online banking checks will be returned.

We encourage the payment of the quarterly bill by the due date to ensure that there will be no interruptions of your water service.

If you mail your payment, pay at the Township Office or pay at Orrstown Bank, it is important to include the bottom portion of the 
invoice as it contains your account number.  At the least, please write your account number on your check. 

CREDIT CARDS BEING ACCEPTED FOR PAYMENT  
OF QUARTERLY SEWER BILLS

Sewer customers can pay their sewer bill with a credit card.  To make a payment with a credit 
card, go to the Township’s website (www.windsortwp.com) and scroll down until you see the 
link for online sewer payments.  VISA, Mastercard and Discover are accepted.  There is a $2.95 
convenience fee per transaction.  The maximum payment amount is $350.00 per transaction.

Payments with a credit card are NOT accepted at the Township Office.

TOWNSHIP 
MANAGER

Jennifer L. Gunnet

PUBLIC WORKS 
DIRECTOR

Jeremy A. Trout

ZONING OFFICER
Kipp D. Allison

RECREATION 
DIRECTOR

Christopher Shaffer

WINDSOR TOWNSHIP • 1480 WINDSOR RD. • RED LION, PA  17356
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GOLDEN CONNECTIONS COMMUNITY CENTER

20-C GOTHAM PLACE, RED LION PA 17356 • 244-7229
Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services • socialservices@gcccenter.com

Weekly Line Dancing Class 

Get ready to kick up your heels, boot scootin’ every Monday Night at the Golden Connections 
Community Center for Beginner/Improver Line Dance Classes with Line Dance Instructor Jean Carter! With 20 years of experience 
teaching line dancing up and down the East Coast—8 of those right here at GCCC—Jean brings the energy, the rhythm, and the fun! 
We’re beyond lucky to have her leading the way each week. The Monday Night Line Dance Lineup begins at 5:30 p.m. with Basic Step 
Line Dance lessons from 5:30 – 6:30 p.m. and then followed-up with a Beginners Class from 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. every Monday Night. 
These classes cost $3.00 per person.  Walk ins are welcome 
and lessons are open to the public. BYO water bottle—you 
will work up a sweat! So, grab your dancing shoes, bring 
your friends, and come join the fun. Whether you’re a total 
newbie or looking to brush up on your steps, Monday 
nights at GCCC are where the magic happens! See you on 
the dance floor!

Open House & Health/Wellness Fair

The Golden Connections Community Center is thrilled to open our doors to the community for our 4th Annual Open House & Health/
Wellness Fair on Friday, September 19, 2025, from 9:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  The Community is invited to come explore all the GCCC has to 
offer!  Whether you’re curious about our programs, looking to connect with local resources, or just want to enjoy a fun-filled day, this 
event is for you! The community will have the opportunity to join members of the GCCC for sample classes of some of our most popular 
programs.  The Community will also have the opportunity to stroll through and discover valuable health and wellness resources at the 
Health Fair.  Raffles, 50/50, a silent auction, and food trucks will also be on site.  Bring your friends and family and enjoy a day of fun, 
learning, and connection with your local senior population.

Makers Market

Get Ready for the 2nd Annual Makers Market! The Golden Connections Community Center is thrilled to announce the return of our 
Makers Market on October 18th, 2025! This exciting event is the perfect place to showcase your talents, find unique handmade treasures, 
and support a great cause. We’re looking for food vendors, crafters, and demonstrators to fill our space—both indoors and outdoors—so 
if you have something amazing to share, now’s your chance!

Vendor spaces are available for $35 without electric, $60 with electric, and $20 for outdoor spaces. Every dollar raised goes directly 
toward programs and services that benefit older adults in our community. Whether you’re signing up as a vendor or just coming to shop, 
you’ll be part of something truly special.

Don’t miss out on this fantastic event! To receive a Vendor Registration Brochure or for more details, contact Kasie Ream, Executive 
Director, at 717-244-7229 or executivedirector@gcccenter.com. Spread the word and invite your friends and family—let’s make this year’s 
Makers Market bigger and better than ever!

Connecting, Empowering, and Enriching Lives at the GCCC!

Since its founding, the Golden Connections Community Center has been dedicated to empowering older adults in the Red Lion and 
Dallastown areas, helping them stay active, engaged, and independent within a thriving community. Our mission is simple—to provide 
a welcoming space where seniors age 60 and above can connect, grow, and enjoy a variety of free services and programs designed to 
enhance their overall well-being. 

Continued on page 6

The Township would like 
to thank the businesses that 
appear in this newsletter and 
recognizes each of them as 
contributors to our community. 
Thanks to their advertising 
support, this newsletter has 
been produced at no charge to 
our residents.
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From social and cultural activities to programs that support emotional, physical, and economic needs, we strive to enrich lives, foster 
friendships, and create opportunities for personal fulfillment. Our services also include counseling, referral assistance, and nutritious meal 
programs, both congregate and home-delivered meal services, ensuring that every senior has access to essential resources.

We invite you to experience all that GCCC has to offer! Join us Monday through Friday from 8:30 AM to 2:30 PM at 20 Gotham Place, 
Red Lion, or explore our programs online at www.gcccenter.com. Whether you’re looking for activities, support, or a sense of community, 
there’s always a place for you at GCCC!

Host Your Next Event at the GCCC!

Looking for the perfect space to host your family reunion, baby shower, birthday party, or special event? Look no further! The Golden 
Connections Community Center offers a spacious and versatile venue that’s perfect for gatherings of all kinds.

Our facility features two large rooms with access to tables and chairs, creating a comfortable and inviting setting for your guests. Plus, 
at just $50 per hour, it’s an affordable way to bring your celebration to life!

Dates book fast, so don’t wait—reserve your space today! Contact Kasie Ream, Executive Director, at 717-244-7229 or executivedirector@
gcccenter.com to check availability and secure your event. Let’s make your next gathering one to remember!

Make a Difference—Become a Meals on Wheels Volunteer in 2025!

Looking for a rewarding way to give back this year? Do you love brightening someone’s day and making a real impact in your community? 
If so, we have the perfect opportunity for you!

The Golden Connections Community Center is seeking caring and dedicated volunteers to help deliver meals to homebound seniors 
in the Red Lion & Dallastown area. These seniors depend on us, and your time and kindness could mean the world to them!

Whether you can volunteer once a month or once a week, your support is invaluable. Just a few hours in the morning can make a huge 
difference in someone’s life!

Join the GCCC Volunteer Team and be a part of something truly special. For more information, contact Kameryn Parker, Meal 
Coordinator, at 717-244-7229 ext. 104 or email mealcoordinator@gcccenter.com. Help us bring warm meals, friendly faces, and hope to 
those who need it most!

-The Golden Connections Community Center is in part funded by the York County Area on Aging-

GOLDEN CONNECTIONS COMMUNITY CENTER
Continued from page 5

Supporting Veterans, their Families  
and Our Community

Visit us on the web: http://vfw1446.org

We are a Smoke-Free Facility

815 S. MAIN ST., RED LION, PA

Red Lion VFW Post 1446
TEL: 717-246-1446

NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS
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KBL provides free Education to all. We offer children the following regularly 
scheduled Classes, where literature is used to teach the foundations of reading 
& learning.

•	 Every Tuesday at 10:00 we offer Preschool Literacy Class for those ages 
3 to 5.

•	 Every Wednesday at 10:00 we offer Toddler Literacy Class for those ages 
18 mos. to 3 years.

•	 Every Thursday at 10:00 we offer Baby Literacy Class for those from birth 
to 18 months.

Not to be left out, we also offer regularly scheduled adult events such as the following:

•	 An Adult Book Discussion group meets the second Wednesday of each month at 6:30pm.  Please check our monthly 
calendar of events for the book of the month.

•	 Knitters meet every Monday at 6:00 pm to knit, interact, & improve their skills. Bring your needles & yarn & drop in for 
the fun!

•	 Mystery Readers meet the fourth Tuesday of the month at noon. Please check the monthly calendar of events for the 
selected mystery.

In addition to these regularly scheduled events, we offer many others as well. Included in this are author visits, family film 
nights, life-long education seminars & more!

To see our full schedule, please visit us on the web at www.kaltreider-benfer.org  

Kaltreider-Benfer Library, 147 S. Charles St., Red Lion, PA 17356    
Telephone: 717-244-2032  •  Email: kalib@yorklibraries.org

REMINDER!  TRICK OR TREAT

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 31, 2025

6:00 - 8:00 P.M.
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Would you like to stay informed about what’s happening 
in your community? Here’s how…

EXCELLENCE * RESPECT * SERVICE * INTEGRITY
•	 Vision Statement: The York County Regional Police Department 

is committed to regionalized police service as an effective and 
efficient means of serving our contracted municipalities and 
school districts. We are committed to providing community 
policing and problem-solving strategies through positive 
interactions with the public.

•	 Mission Statement: The York County Regional Police Department 
is a full-service, primary response, local law enforcement agency. 
The priority of the Department is to protect and preserve life and 
property through effective enforcement of the law, commitment 
to public safety and service to our community.

•	 (3) Convenient Locations: • Headquarters – 33 Oak St. York, PA 
17402 • Spring Garden Substation – 340 Tri Hill Rd. York, PA 17403 
• Northeastern Substation – 5570 Board Rd. Mt Wolf, PA 17347

CRIMEWATCH website: www.ycrpd.org – Stay informed with cases, current events and submit tips

FACEBOOK: facebook.com/YCRP INSTAGRAM: instagram@ycrpd

TWITTER: twitter@YorkCoRegPD

** Please login, sign-up, and “Follow us” to stay informed as news is happening in real time. **

Growth in Numbers
and Professionalism

Spring Garden Twp Police merges with 
York County Regional  

Police Department

YCRPD Municipalities

* Serviced *
York Twp • Windsor Twp • Spring Garden Twp  

• Dallastown Boro • Spring Grove Boro  

• Jacobus Boro, Yoe Boro • East Manchester Twp  

• Mount Wolf Boro • Manchester Boro

* SPECIALIZED UNITS *

1. K-9 Unit

2. Mounted Police

3. Bicycle Unit

4. Motorcycle Unit

5. Criminal Investigation Division (CID)

6. Quick Response Team (QRT)

June 1 2025
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DRUG TAKE BACK BOX
Several years ago, a Drug Take Back Box was installed in the lobby of the Township Office courtesy of 

the York County Regional Police Department. It is available during our normal business hours. Remove 
your personal information from the containers then place your unwanted or expired medications in 
the box to help prevent dangerous accidents with the children in your household.  Please do not leave 
medications outside the front doors.

Accepted:	 Prescription medications (Controlled and Non-controlled substances

	 Over-the-counter medications)

Not Accepted:	 Illegal drugs

	 Needles

	 Lotions or liquids

	 Inhalers

	 Aerosol cans

	 Thermometers

	 Hydrogen peroxide

RED LION AREA AMBULANCE ASSOCIATION

312 HORACE MANN AVENUE, RED LION, PENNSYLVANIA 17356
Bradley E. Ream, EMS Manager • rlaaa@redlionambulance.com • 717-244-0983

Greetings to all residents of Windsor Township!

Red Lion Area Ambulance Association (RLAAA) continues to provide top quality 
emergency service to the residents of Windsor Township as well as First Capital EMS 
(FCEMS) even as the call volume continues to increase every year.

RLAAA offers an Annual Ambulance Subscription that runs January 01-December 31, 
which helps to offset the cost of an emergency ambulance transport to the hospital.  
We also have a reciprocal agreement with all surroundings emergency services to honor 
each other’s subscription.  If you did not receive your annual application in the mail, 

please contact our office or FCEMS for your appropriate application!

Do you have a group that would like a tour of the ambulance building and the ambulances?  Contact our office to schedule a time to 
come by and take a look. 

Have a Great Holiday Season!

ON-LOT DISPOSAL SYSTEM (OLDS) MANAGEMENT PROGRAM
Earlier this year residents within District #1 were notified of their requirement to comply with the OLDS Management Ordinance. 

District #1 covers all properties served by on-lot septic systems west of Delta Road and extending to the Township boundary with North 
Hopewell Township, Felton Borough and Chanceford Township.  If you received a notice and have not yet taken steps to have your 
system pumped/inspected and if necessary, brought to full ordinance compliance, please do so prior to the end of the year.  

It has been brought to our attention that pumping companies are sending out letters that do not reflect our pumping cycles.  Please 
do not have your septic system pumped without first getting a letter from the Township, unless it is necessary to do so.  If you have your 
septic system pumped outside of your scheduled year, you will still be required to have your septic system pumped during your normally 
scheduled year.

If you have questions as to whether you have complied or what year you are scheduled to have your septic system pumped, please 
contact the Township Office.  Noncompliance will result in penalties.
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SAFER (SOUTHERN AREA FIRE AND EMERGENCY RESCUE)

Dallastown, Yoe, and Yorkana pulling together to make a better community.
Located at:  50 South School Place, Dallastown (Station 1) and

36 East George Street, Yoe, PA (Station 2), 5410 Mt. Pisgah Rd, Yorkana, PA (Station 3)
Website:  https://saferyork.com/   Phone:  717-246-1629 or 717-244-4228

SAFER Launches First Due Community Connect

Southern Area Fire and Emergency Rescue (SAFER) is proud to introduce First Due Community Connect, a cutting-edge platform 
enhancing emergency response and public safety. Residents and businesses can securely share critical property, medical, and occupancy 
details, helping first responders act swiftly and effectively.  Join this vital initiative by registering at https://www.communityconnect.io/
info/pa-saferfra. 

Volunteer Opportunities

SAFER welcomes volunteers for firefighting, fire police, fundraising, and administrative roles. Junior membership starts at age 14 and 
property owners may qualify for a tax credit for emergency service contributions.

Upcoming Events

Saturday, November 8 - Christmas in Dallastown 

Saturday, November 15 - Glow Bingo

50/50 - The final drawing with dinner will be on January 10, 2026

Watch our website and Facebook page for more details and additional events.

Weekly Cash Bingo – Fridays at the Dallastown Station, (Station 1) Doors open at 5:00 PM, Games begin at 7:00 PM

Event Rentals & Catering – Call 717-246-1629 for availability

WINDSOR TOWNSHIP FIRE & EMERGENCY RESCUE ASSOCIATION
Have you thanked a volunteer firefighter lately?  Fire protection 

services are provided to Windsor Township and its residents by volunteer 
firefighters.   These volunteers spend countless hours of their free time 
working tirelessly to keep us safe during our darkest time.  Please consider 
supporting their efforts in every way possible including donations.  New 
recruits are always welcome!

Each year the Township offers two (2) $1,000 scholarships through the 
Windsor Township Fire & Emergency Rescue Association.  To be eligible 
for the scholarships, the recipients have to be a member or family of a 
member who volunteers with one of the three (3) fire companies that 
serve Windsor Township.

At the Windsor Township Board of Supervisors meeting on July 21, 2025, 
a scholarship was awarded to Aidan Yahnke and Sadie Gibney.  Aidan 
recently graduated from Kendard-Dale High School and will be attending 
Harrisburg Area Community College to study Fire Science.  Sadie recently 
graduated from Red Lion Area School District and will be attending 
Millersville University to pursue a Bachelor’s Degree of Graphic Design.  
CONGRATULATIONS AIDAN AND SADIE!

Come to Windsor Commons Shopping Center on Saturday, October 4, 
2025 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. to celebrate Fire Safety Week.  There will 
be various pieces of fire equipment from the fire companies that serve the 
Township as well as goodies for the kids!

2025 Scholarship - Aidan Yahnke

2025 Scholarship - Sadie Gibney
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WINTER TIPS
Below are some helpful reminders of municipal 

regulations and practices related to winter precipitation:

•	 Once a Snow Emergency has been declared, all 
motor vehicles MUST be removed from all Township 
streets to allow road crews to properly remove 
snow from the roads.  The Snow Emergency will be 
announced on the local television stations as well as 
on our website and Facebook page.

•	 Snow Emergencies are typically declared when 
significant amounts of snow are being forecasted.  
We are noticing that more and more cars are being 
parked on the street during snow events which 
makes it harder for the trucks to plow.  Based on 
this, a Snow Emergency may be declared more often 
for lesser snow storm events.

•	 Please do not deposit any snow onto public streets; this act is prohibited by the Snow Emergency Ordinance.

•	 Sidewalks must be kept clear of snow/ice within 24 hours after each storm event to provide pedestrian access regardless of 
whether a snow emergency has been declared.  

•	 If you see that a neighbor hasn’t removed the snow/ice from their sidewalk, check with them to see if there are health problems 
that have prevented the sidewalk from being cleared.  If there are health problems, enlist the help of other neighbors to get the 
sidewalk cleared before calling the Township.

•	 If you go out of town during the winter months, have a plan in place with a neighbor or friend to remove the snow/ice from your 
sidewalk.

•	 If the Township Office receives a complaint that a sidewalk is not cleared of snow/ice, the entire development is checked for 
compliance.  The Township does not remove the snow/ice from the sidewalk.

•	 If you live near or have a fire hydrant on your property, please keep it cleared to allow emergency services to be able to quickly 
locate and access them in case of an emergency.

•	 Check your mailbox post to see if it needs to be replaced.  As of August 2014, the Township will not compensate property owners 
should their mailbox be damaged during snow removal.

BUILDING PERMITS
Building Permits are required for most projects.  Contact the Township Office at (717) 244-3512 if you have a specific project upcoming.  

Some examples that require permits are additions, sheds, carports, new or replacement patios or decks, resurfacing or enlargement of 
driveways, fences and above ground, inground or temporary swimming pools.

Windsor Township strives to process applications for permits as quickly as possible.   It may take up to 15 business days to issue a 
Building Permit once it has been submitted.  A completed application includes an entirely filled out application form and a plot plan for 
the entire lot identifying all existing and proposed improvements, including dimensions (length and width) on the lot (including house, 
driveway, sheds, patios, decks, sidewalks, etc).  Depending on the project, additional information may be required for submission.

No work can be started until a Building Permit has been issued and the placard card has been placed in a location that can be seen 
from the street.

NOTARY SERVICE
Notary service is available at the Township Office free of charge as long as the document being notarized pertains to Township business 

such as an OLDS exemption certification.  Please call the Township Office at (717)244-3512 to make sure that the notary is available.
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LEAF COLLECTION
Leaf collection will run from October 13, 2025 through 

December 5, 2025.  The Township uses a leaf collector that is 
self contained and is operated by one person. This eliminates 
the need for rakers.  Remember to rake leaves as close to the 
edge of the blacktop/curb as possible in narrow rows away 
from fences, posts, poles or cars. Tree limbs, grass, shrubs and 
hedge trimmings, bricks, stones or any foreign objects are not 
to be deposited in the leaves.  If foreign objects are found, the 
leaves will not be collected.

SPRING LEAF COLLECTION
The Township will hold a spring leaf collection program again 

next year.  It will run from April 13, 2026 through April 24, 2026.  
All aspects of the fall collection will apply during the spring 
collection. 

SHREDDING EVENT
The Township will again be sponsoring a shredding event on 

Thursday, October 9, 2025 from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the 
Township Office located at 1480 Windsor Rd., Red Lion.  This event 
is a free event for Township residents only. Photo identification is 
required.  NO BUSINESSES.  There is a two (2) box limit.  A box is 
defined as 18 inches long/9 inches high/12 inches wide.

WOODY WASTE DROP OFF & CURBSIDE COLLECTION
The Township is still offering a drop off location for woody waste.  The woody waste drop off will take place the 2nd Saturday of 

selected months from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. at the Public Works Building located at 970 White Oak Rd., Windsor.  The drop off dates for 
the rest of 2025 and all of 2026 are as follows:

The drop off is for residential woody waste only.  Our employees will be on hand to assist with unloading the woody waste.  This 
service is available to Township residents only. Photo identification will be required. There is a six (6) ft. length limit as well as a six 
(6) inch diameter limit.  Woody waste brought to the drop off location does not need to be bundled.  NO commercial businesses.  NO 
grass clippings, tree stumps, sawdust, mulch, bamboo, flower debris or bagged debris.

The Township will continue to provide a curbside woody waste collection during the months of May and November.  The next 
curbside collection is scheduled for Saturday, November 8, 2025 for the entire Township.  The date of the spring curbside 
collection will be announced after the first of the year.  These collections will deal with brush and tree trimmings only.

•	 The trimmings must be bundled and tied with twine in 4 ft. lengths or placed in a biodegradable bag.  
Biodegradable bags are sold at most home improvement stores.  Woody waste may be considered 
contaminated if it is bundled with anything other than twine or is mixed with other types of solid 
waste.  Contaminated woody waste would then have to be considered municipal waste and 
would require disposal at the incinerator.  This of course would defeat the benefits of 
recycling woody waste. 

•	 Material should be one quarter to three inches in diameter.

•	 There is no limit to the number of “qualifying” bundles or bags that can be 
placed out for collection.  

•	 NO TRIMMINGS IN GARBAGE BAGS OR CANS.  

•	 NO GRASS CLIPPINGS.

•	 NO TREE STUMPS.

September 13, 2025

October 11, 2025

December 13, 2025

March 14, 2026

April 11, 2026

June 13, 2026

July 11, 2026

August 8, 2026

September 12, 2026

October 10, 2026

December 12, 2026

YARD WASTE, RECYCLING, & GARBAGE COLLECTION
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RECYCLING PROGRAM
The restrictions on contamination placed 

on recycling materials exported to China 
continue to be in effect.  Only the below 
listed items are a part of the program. 

Acceptable Items:

•	 Aluminum food and beverage containers with food debris 
removed.  Labels do not need to be removed.

•	 Glass food and beverage containers with lids and food 
debris removed: Clear, Brown, Green.  Labels do not need 
to be removed.

•	 Natural and pigmented plastic narrow-neck containers with 
symbols 1,2,5 (milk bottles, water bottles, etc.)  Lids and 
food debris removed.  Labels do not need to be removed.

•	 Ferrous (Iron, steel, tin) cans with food debris removed. 

•	 Newsprint – black and white or pigmented.

•	 Beverage cartons (milk, orange juice, etc.)

•	 Corrugated cardboard cut down small enough to fit into the 
recycling bin.

Non-Acceptable Items:

•	 Construction paper, craft paper, cereal boxes, shoe boxes, 
or similar.

•	 Printer paper, computer paper, copy paper.
•	 Junk mail.
•	 Magazines, catalogs.
•	 Phone books.
•	 Aerosol cans. 
•	 Window or auto glass, drinking glasses, mirrors
•	 Light bulbs
•	 Microwave trays, glass cookware/bake ware
•	 Plastic bags
•	 Styrofoam salad/deli containers
•	 Household items such as cooking pots, appliances and 

aluminum foil
•	 Batteries
•	 Scrap metal

ELECTRONICS RECYCLING COLLECTION
The Township will continue to provide an electronics event twice a year, in the spring and fall.  The April event was very successful.  The 

Township would like to thank Boy Scout Troop #28 and their leaders for their help.

The October collection date is Saturday, October 25, 2025 from 9:00 a.m. to noon at the Public Works Building located at 970 White 
Oak Rd.  This service is available to Township residents only.  Photo identification will be required.  Check the Township website (www.
windsortwp.com) next year for the spring date.

Materials accepted includes televisions, desktop and laptop computers, 
computer monitors, peripherals (mouse, keyboard, printer, etc.) as well as 
cell phones, vacuum cleaners, alarm clocks, irons, coffee makers or anything 
with a plug that does not contain Freon.  Examples of items containing Freon 
include refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners and dehumidifiers.

If you have electronics to dispose of either before or after our event, 
the York County Solid Waste Authority accepts electronics free of charge 
to York County residents ONLY.  They are located at 2651 Blackbridge Rd. 
(Toronita Street off Rt.30).  When you arrive at their facility, go in the main 
entrance and proceed to the scales.  You will then be directed to the small 
load drop-off facility.  They can be reached at 717-845-1066 for their hours 
and what items they accept.

YARD WASTE, RECYCLING, & GARBAGE COLLECTION

Wheeled toters with lids for your recycling are still available free of charge from Republic Services.  If you don’t have one or there 
wasn’t one at your home when you moved in, please contact the Township Office (717-244-3512) to make arrangements to have one 
delivered.

MUST I RECYCLE? Yes.  Pennsylvania law requires all Windsor Township residential and commercial properties to recycle.  All recyclable 
materials must be removed from the regular trash.  This is not only the right thing to do environmentally, but it saves money in disposal 
costs.

As in the past, recycling should not be put out for collection in plastic grocery bags.  It will not be collected.

The recycling and trash collections are provided to the residents of Windsor Township at NO CHARGE.  The cost of collection is paid 
by Modern Landfill as a part of the Host Community Agreement.fiers.
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COMPACT FLUORESCENT LIGHT 
(CFL) BULB RECYCLING

Just a reminder that CFL bulbs can still be brought to the 
Township Office for recycling.  Bring your unbroken CFLs to the 
Township Office during normal business hours and we will take it 
from there.  Sorry, we cannot accept tube fluorescent bulbs.  This 
is only for CFL bulbs.

CHRISTMAS TREE COLLECTION
Christmas may seem like a long way off but it will be here 

before we know it.  Christmas tree collection will be Saturday, 
January 10, 2026 FOR THE ENTIRE TOWNSHIP.  The tree must be 
free of ornaments, garland and tinsel.  NO PLASTIC BAGS.  The 
maximum tree height is 6 feet.

GARBAGE AND LARGE ITEM COLLECTION
Just a reminder that there is a four (4) bag/container limit on your weekly trash service.  Each bag/container, when filled, may not weigh 

more than 75 lbs. nor exceed a volume of 32 gallons.  If you are using a toter supplied by Republic Services, the toter is considered 3 bags 
of garbage.  Therefore, you can put out a toter plus one (1) bag of garbage.

When there is a holiday on a weekday, collection will be one day late after the holiday.  The holidays observed by Republic Services are:  

New Years Day • Memorial Day • July 4th (if it is a weekday) • Labor Day • Thanksgiving • Christmas Day

For example:  Thanksgiving Day is a Thursday.  Therefore, the regular Thursday collection will take place on Friday and the regular Friday 
collection will take place on Saturday.

A frequently asked question is what to do with paint cans.  If there is paint in the can, add some sawdust or kitty litter to absorb the 
paint.  Once that has been done, it can be put out with your regular trash.

Residents are permitted to put out one (1) large item per week as part of their regular trash collection.  All items must be out at the 
curb by 6:00 a.m. (5:00 a.m. for Monday collection routes) on your regular trash collection day.  It is suggested that items be placed at 
the curb the night before your collection day.  Please contact the Township Office at 717-244-3512 by 1:00 p.m. the day before your 
collection to inform us you will be putting a large item at the curb.   

THIS COLLECTION DOES NOT APPLY TO THE TOWNHOUSES IN WINDSOR COMMONS APARTMENTS AND LION’S GATE 
(FORMERLY WINDSOR POINTE).

ITEMS WHICH WILL BE COLLECTED PER HOUSEHOLD:

a. Furniture (sofa, chair, etc.)
b. White goods (stove, water heater, etc.)
    c.   Carpet – rolled, tied in 4 ft. lengths – Maximum number of rolls is 4
    d.   Mattresses & Box springs (Must be wrapped)
    e.   Car tires only, must be off rims.  (No large truck tires)

ITEMS WHICH WILL NOT BE COLLECTED:

    a.   Construction debris (drywall, tile, shingles, bricks, etc.)
    b.   Batteries and automobile parts
    c.   Treated lumber & roofing shingles
    d.   Hazardous materials (Pesticides, propane tanks, etc.)
    e.   Tree stumps and other woody waste
    f.    Electronics

REMEMBER:  Due to the “Covered Devices Act”, electronics will not be 
collected as part of our trash/large item collection program.  They cannot be 
disposed of at Pennsylvania waste disposal facilities.  They must be recycled 
through an approved recycler or recycling program.  Please see the article in 
this newsletter on electronics recycling.

YARD WASTE, RECYCLING, & GARBAGE COLLECTION
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WINDSOR TOWNSHIP RECREATION

RECREATION DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE
Community Members,

Another amazing summer is in the books! As you prepare for the upcoming fall and winter seasons, consider some Windsor Rec 
programs to fill out your schedule. Whether it is youth sports, camps and clinics, or bus trips, we have something for everyone!

Our year-round youth sports programs and camps are flourishing. We currently have 31 youth activities for 2025 with over 2,000 
registrants. This number represents young people who were given the opportunity to exercise, develop skills, socialize, and make new 
friends through Windsor Rec youth programs. This feat could not be possible without the support of our communities’ families and, most 
importantly, without the hundreds of volunteers who give up their time and energy on behalf of children in our community. Windsor 
Rec is continuing to grow because of the support of our residents. We want to say thank you because we couldn’t do it without you! 

As we gear up for 2026, we’re anticipating the completion of the new Windsor Township Community Center on Lombard Road.  The 
addition of the full-size gymnasium, a multi-sport indoor turf fieldhouse and a social hall will allow us to implement more programs and 
activities for our community.  Please follow Windsor Recreation on social media outlets to follow the progress of this exciting venture. 

As always, if there are any programs that you would like to see offered, I encourage you to contact the Windsor Rec at 244-3512 or by 
email at recdirector@windsorrec.com

Thank you,

Christopher Shaffer
Recreation Director

WINDSOR REC YOUTH SPORTS REGISTRATION TIMELINE
Spring 2026 Soccer:

Intramural Soccer ages 3 and up- Registration opens 
early January and closes in late February

U9 through U15 Travel Soccer- Registration opens 
mid-November and closes in late December

Spring 2026 Baseball & Softball:

8U through 16U Baseball- Registration opens early 
January and closes in mid-February

7U through 14U Softball- Registration opens early 
January and closes in mid-February

Spring 2026 Pride Flag Football

Grades 1-9 programs- Registration opens in early 
February and closes in mid-March 

Summer 2026 Tee Ball:

4&5 Year old program- Registration opens early April 
and closes in mid-May

6&7 Year old program- Registration opens early April 
and closes in mid-May

Fall 2026 Soccer:

Intramural Soccer ages 3 and up- Registration opens 
early April and closes in mid-July

U9 through U15 Travel Soccer- Registration opens 
early April and closes in mid-May

Fall 2026 NFL Flag Football:

Grades 1-9 programs- Registration opens in early 
May and closes in mid-July

Fall 2026 Baseball & Softball:

8U through 16U Baseball- Registration opens early 
June and closes in mid-July

10U through 14U Softball- Registration opens early 
June and closes in mid-July

Visit www.windsorrec.com for a full list of our offerings and to register for programs
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WINDSOR TOWNSHIP RECREATION

Visit www.windsorrec.com for a full list of our offerings and to register for programs

FALL YARD SALE - SATURDAY OCTOBER 11TH  
Date: Saturday, October 11th 

Time: 8am-1pm

Location: Freysville Park

Cost: $15 per space

K. W’s Pit Beef will be set up from 10am-1pm selling their famous Pit Style meats and fresh cut 
fries. Be sure to stop by and grab lunch!

DICKENS OF A CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION BUS TRIP -  
SATURDAY DECEMBER 6TH 

Are you looking for a getaway trip to rekindle the old fashioned Christmas spirit? Then plan to join us in 
Wellsboro, PA on Saturday, December 6th for the 41st annual Dickens of a Christmas.

Wellsboro’s Main Street and the surrounding side streets will be closed to traffic and will become an early 
Victorian marketplace featuring all types of delectable wares for eating and drinking, as well as delightful gift 
items for wearing or enjoying.

Bus will depart Freysville Park at 6am and arrive at Wellsboro at approximately 9:30am. Bus will depart Wellsboro at 5pm and arrive back 
at Freysville Park at approximately 8:30pm.

NEW YORK CITY BUS TRIP- SATURDAY DECEMBER 13TH 
Spend the day strolling around New York City and enjoy the sights and sounds of this fabulous city. Go shopping, 

take in an afternoon show, or enjoy the winter activities, which include ice skating or the Rockefeller Christmas tree. 
Seats for this trip go fast, so register early!

Trip departs Freysville Park (Windsor Wonderland) at 6am and arrives back at Freysville Park at approximately 
10:30pm. The bus will drop off at Bryant Park - right in the heart of everything!

2025
TEAMS
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WINDSOR TOWNSHIP RECREATION
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Windsor Township
1480 Windsor Road, 
Red Lion, PA 17355

3135A Cape Horn Road
Red Lion, PA 17356

717.246.3636
 capehornbev@aol.com

York County’s Largest and 
Best Selection of  Beers

Domestic, Local, Imports, Craft, Hard Seltzers, 
Teas & Ciders, and Kegs

BUSINESS HOURS
	Monday-Thursday..................... 9:00 am-8:00 pm
	Friday-Saturday...................... 9:00 am-10:00 pm
	Sunday.................................... 11:00 am-4:00 pm

capehornbev.com

CAPE HORN
BEVERAGE


